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April 28, 2020
Dear Lockport Parents,
I hope this email finds you and your family well.  I have a few items to share with you in a couple of areas that I hope you find helpful:
1. Online Safety Support/Info: This year at Lockport, all students received a presentation titled, “Before You Hit Send”.  It was delivered by Cst. Gord Olson who has worked with the RCMP in the Internet Child Exploitation Unit for the last 10 years.  I received an email from him asking if I can inform all of you that he has started his own Facebook page to assist parents in supporting their children as they spend more time online with distance learning.  He also shared that parents can send him a Facebook message through the site if there are any questions.  He has also loaded his parent version of the presentation on the page.  
Direct link: www.facebook.com/Cst.GordOlson
2. Young Workers’ Readiness Course: Anyone ages 13, 14, or 15 looking to begin employment must complete a Young Worker Readiness Certificate Course.  The course teaches young people about Employment Standards along with Workplace Safety and Health requirements that are very important when entering the workforce.  The course itself is offered online and takes about 1.5-2 hours to complete with a certificate of completion at the end.   If gaining part-time/summer employment is something your son/daughter has been talking about when things begin to reopen, this would be a great place to start as many employers will look for this as something already completed on resumes when they begin to hire part-time or seasonal summer staff.  

Employment Standards Fact Sheet:  https://www.gov.mb.ca/labour/standards/doc,young-workers,factsheet.html#q2102
Direct Link to Online Course:  https://ywrcc.safemanitoba.com/
3. Speak Up Program (Gr. 8/9):  Although a challenge remotely, I wanted to thank all Grade 8 students that participated in the program thus far.  All students in Lord Selkirk School Division will have received this program before they transition to high school.  It not only teaches students the importance of self- care and who to turn to for support, it also highlights community resources and supports our youth can access in times of need.  All of the Grade 8’s will be completed by the end of this week and our Grade 9’s will be receiving more information at the end of the week regarding their upcoming sessions.
 If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at chenaire@lssd.ca or visit my website for resources at www.mrshenaire.weebly.com
Take care and stay safe,

Carly Henaire

School Counsellor, Lockport School   
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